

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

March 3, 2009

Rafael Molinari 1505 W. Arthur Ave. #1 Milwaukee, WI 53215

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Mr. Molinari:

This is to notify you that on Wednesday, February 18, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance license for the premises at 2000 S. 6th St. ("La Borinquena Tropical") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon overconcentration of alcohol beverage outlets and neighborhood objections.

On Tuesday, March 3, 2009, the Common Council voted to return your application to the Licenses Committee for another hearing. You will be notified when your application is rescheduled.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF081063



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 3, 2009

Shamika M. Evans c/o Attorney Michael Maistelman 5027 West North Avenue Milwaukee, WI 53208-1132

Dear Mr. Maistelman:

This is to notify you that on February 18, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses for the premises at 3762 North Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("Marjani") not be renewed based upon neighborhood objections and a police report.

On February 20, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses in which the Committee recommended that your licenses not be renewed based upon neighborhood objections and a police report. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of March 3, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear but you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, and your objections, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses based upon neighborhood objections and a police report.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division

MPD

File Copy



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 3, 2009

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

Oliva A. Arias and Pablo De La Cruz 2347 South 9th Street Milwaukee, WI 53215

Attorney Andrew Arena Arena Law Offices, LLC 1110 North Old World Third Street Suite 515 Milwaukee, WI 53203

Dear Ms. Arias, Mr. De La Cruz and Attorney Arena:

This is to notify you that on February 18, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Record Spin licenses for the premises at 2237 West Forest Home Avenue ("La Espanola") be renewed with a sixty (60) day suspension based upon a police report.

On February 20, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for Class "B" Tavern and Record Spin licenses in which the Committee recommended that your licenses be renewed with a sixty (60) day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of March 3, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did appear, and you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were represented by Attorney Andrew Arena, 1110 North Old World Third Street, Suite 515, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53203.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee and your objections and arguments, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "B" Tavern and Record Spin licenses for the premises at 2237 West Forest Home Avenue ("La Espanola") in the City and County of Milwaukee, Wisconsin with a sixty (60) day suspension based upon the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from the date of the Common Council action on March 3, 2009 through midnight May 1, 2009.

very truly yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division

MPD File Copy



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 3, 2009

David Schulist 2537 West Mitchell Street Milwaukee, WI 53204

Dear Mr. Schulist:

This is to notify you that on February 18, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Video Game Center licenses for the premises at 2539 West Mitchell Street ("Schulist") be renewed with a fifteen (15) day suspension based upon a police report.

On February 20, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal applications for a Class "B" Tavern and Video Game Center licenses in which the Committee recommended that your licenses be renewed with a fifteen (15) day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of March 3, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "B" Tavern and Video Game Center licenses for the premises at 2539 West Mitchell Street ("Schulist") in the City and County of Milwaukee, Wisconsin with a fifteen (15) day suspension based upon the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., March 24, 2009 through midnight, April 7, 2009.

Kana ODK

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division

MPD File Copy



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

March 3, 2009

Khairi A. Al-Hassan 3203 S. 15th Place Milwaukee, WI 53215

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Mr. Al-Hassan:

This is to notify you that on Wednesday, February 18, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Secondhand Motor Vehicle Dealer license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, March 3, 2009, the Licenses Committee moved to hold your application for another committee meeting. You will be notified when your application is rescheduled.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

March 3, 2009

Victoria Garcia 1957 S. 30th St. Milwaukee, WI 53215

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Ms. Garcia:

This is to notify you that on Wednesday, February 18, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, March 3, 2009, the Licenses Committee moved to hold your application for another committee meeting. You will be notified when your application is rescheduled.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

March 3, 2009

Laura L. Morrison 1911 Pewaukee Rd. Waukesha, WI 53188

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Ms. Morrison:

This is to notify you that on Wednesday, February 18, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, March 3, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

March 3, 2009

Joseph B. Retzlaff 1230 Tower Hill Dr. Brookfield, WI 53045

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Mr. Retzlaff:

This is to notify you that on Wednesday, February 18, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, March 3, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

March 3, 2009

Richard L. Sasser 6738 W. Lisbon Ave. #1 Milwaukee, WI 53210

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Mr. Sasser:

This is to notify you that on Wednesday, February 18, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, March 3, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an affidavit for refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerel

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 3, 2009

Ross E. Bittner 2496 N. Frederick St. Milwaukee, WI 53211

Dear Mr. Bittner:

This is to notify you that on Wednesday, February 18, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, March 3, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: